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Meeting Minutes
for

16 September  2021

Attendance: Robyn Rose Buxton; Quinton Cutler; John Ladik, Chair; Zach Leach; Andrew MacLean, 
Town Administrator; Mark Mathews, Select Board; Margret Scarsdale, Select Board,; Willian 
Schlosstein, Accountant; Mark Vasapolli

The Finance Committee meeting was called to order virtually by Chairman John Ladik at approximately
7:00 PM.

1. Introduction of the new Treasurer

The new Treasurer could not make the meeting so this item was skipped.

2. Set meeting schedule for the next three months

The next meeting was scheduled for Thursday, 4 November 2021 at 7:00 PM.

3. Update on the FY�¶21 budget

Mr. Schlosstein reported that he is working to close out the books for the FY�¶21 year.  The final 
accounting is to be certified by the State; however, some of the State personnel are on vacation so 
this action may take longer than anticipated.  He believes that funds will be available to be placed 
into the Free Cash account. He believes the Free Cash balance will be a little larger than $1.4 M.  He
stated that the revenue was a little less than planned, but the expenses were less than anticipated so 
the final budget is in good shape.

4. Update on the FY�¶22 budget

Mr. Schlosstein reported that the FY�¶22 budget is tight but he does not anticipate any real problems. 
He expects that the Revenue Department will certify the tax rate at the levy limit so again he does 
not anticipate any problems. 

a. Review Capital Plan

Mr. MacLean Stated that he had planned to develop the long term capital plan over the summer 
was not at able to complete it.  However, he does believe it will be completed by November, and 
he plans to present it to the Special November Town meeting, He also hopes to provide the 
Finance Committee with the information prior to that meeting.

5. Review of grant funding and grants in the pipeline

Mr. Ladik stated that the Finance Committee is rarely informed about grants received by the Town 
and asked what we have received to date.  Mr. Maclean stated that with input from Town employees 
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and Town residents, Ms. Terrasi prepared and submitted the Municipal Vulnerabilities Preparedness 
(MVP) grant which was accepted by the State.  The grant provides four buckets of money totaling 
over $900,000.  The funds will be used for culvert work and managing our natural water resources.  
This work could not be done by the town alone.  

The Fire and Police Department also received small grants for purchasing equipment.  These funds 
are to be used for items that are not in the usual operational budget.  The Town usually receives 
small grants about every two months or so.  Mr. MacLean stated that he will be submitting a small 
grant for climate change in the next few weeks.  

Mr. Ladik stated that it would be good if the Finance Committee knew what grants were being 
written and for what purpose.  It would be nice if the grants provided funds that really helped with 
the budget instead of for items that are nice to have.  Mr. MacLean hopes that the creation of a long 
term capital plan will help prioritize items that can be targeted with specific grants so the Town does 
not have to use general fund revenues to purchase.  Mr. Ladik stated that it would be good to 
develop a way to explain to the Town residents that we are obtaining grants, and that the grants do 
help in saving tax payers money.  Mr. Schlosstein noted that the Town has received over $450,000 in
state grant money to support the Regional Communications Center.  This money pays for both 
equipment and salaries.  He also noted that the grants for firefighting equipment come in fairly 
regularly, and they do pay for equipment that the Department needs.

6. Spend plan for COVID relief money

Mr. Maclean stated that we received about $1m in Federal money (FF Cares) about a year and a half 
ago.  These funds need to be spent by December 2021.  So far the Town has spent about 25% of the 
funds; some was spent by the schools.  Unfortunately, the Town does not have a lot of needs that fall
into the categories of how the money can be spent.  The available FEMA money paid for some of the
items that could have been covered by the FF Cares money.  The Town has also received $3.6m in 
American Recovery Funds (ARF) in that can be spent until December 2024.   The Treasury 
Department has released a 150 page document that explains how the money can be used.  There are 
four areas where the funds can be use: 1. water, 2. sewer, 3. broadband infrastructure, and 4. public 
safety, health, and revenue replacement.  The Town plans to use the money for water infrastructure.  
In addition, if the Town�¶s revenues drop from what is expected then the ARF can be used to replace 
the last revenue.

Mr. Ladik asked if this revenue could be used to replace the Town�¶s oldest ambulance.  Mr. Maclean
does not believe the money can be used for that.  He said the Town is scrutinizing the document and 
developing a spend plan that should be completed in November.

7. Spend plan for new money from the first marijuana facility opening soon

Mr. Maclean stated that the first marijuana facility is scheduled to open in October; they are still 
waiting for the license.  The impact fees are 3% of gross sales and can only be spent on items that 
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are a direct result of the facility opening such as drug education at the schools.  The sales tax money 
is also 3% of gross sales and these funds go directly into the general budget.  The Town will be 
receiving some of this money in FY�¶22, but since it has not been appropriated in the FY�¶22 budget, 
it will not be spent in FY�¶22.  It will go into Free Cash.  However, we will have a good estimate of 
how much we will have for the FY�¶23 budget so we can develop a spend plan for that additional 
revenue.  Mr. Maclean asked that the Finance Committee agree and support the money go into 
improving public safety.  Mr. Ladik asked the Finance committee members to think about how this 
money should be used for public safety.   

8. Long term plan for Town wide repairs

Mr. Ladik asked Mr. Maclean to include in his capital plan a long term plan for repairs to town 
facilities.  Mr. Maclean made a commitment to bring to the next meeting a short and medium term 
plan for facilities maintenance.  Mr. Maclean noted that over the last three years funding for capital 
items have been included in the general budget and he would like to use Free Cash to supplement the
general fund capital plan.  The Fire Department equipment and building maintenance are two areas 
needing attention.  The capital budget should be 7.5% of the general budget and so far the current 
budget is well below that amount.

9. Potential warrant articles for the Special Town meeting (9:00 AM, 6 Nov2021)

Mr. Maclean stated that there will be a need to fund collective bargaining agreements and personnel 
contracts that were finalized after the budget for FY�¶22 was completed, such as the Library and Fire 
Department.  We also need to request permission to borrow money to finance the street light project 
and the ambulance.  This money can be paid off over five years. Other possible warrant articles 
include adopting a local law for the treasure/collector position, accepting a street, permission to fund
a street sweeper, and cut spending in the general budget to cover revenue shortfalls.  The last item is 
a paper exercise to cut the budget and then use ARF to pay for the items cut.  No services would be 
cut.  Mr. MacLean is leaving a place holder for a possible Master Plan Implementation request and 
there may be other articles that do not request money.

10.Discuss the Master Plan Implementation action items

The Committee updated the Master Plan Implementation Team spreadsheet.

Mark Mathews provided an overview of the Community Preservation Act.  He noted that the plan is 
to keep the surcharge to under $50 a year.  He stated that the plan is to hold an information night on 
Monday, 20 September at 7:00 PM.  This is to gauge the interest in the CPA and to educated people 
in town.

11.Approve minutes of the 22 July 2021 meeting
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The minutes of the 22 July 2021 meeting were approved unanimously.

 Other Items

Mr. Schlosstein stated that we should also tell the community that we have been receiving significant 
money every two years to support the Green Communities Grant.  Some of this money has been used by 
the schools to reduce energy consumption which helps reduce our contribution to them.

Mr. Vasapolli asked about the enrollment at the Nashoba Valley Technical High School.  Mr. MacLean 
stated that the official enrollment figure will be available in October.

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 7:50 PM.




